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You never gave up



IN MY YEARS OF VOLUNTEERING for the St. Vincent de Paul Society of Marin, 
one thing has remained constant: when people come to the Society for help, they 
have run out of resources and are close to giving up all hope, succumbing to a life 
on the streets.  

Your determination to help people facing these daunting challenges inspires me 
every day — whether I am helping prepare meals in our Free Dining Room or 
chairing a board meeting to strategically bolster our mission.

Each day, you are on the front lines with us to provide critical services and an open 
heart for people who come to us, like:

• �Bill, an army veteran from Corte Madera, who finds that his wonderful life has 
taken a terrible turn when a stroke renders him unable to work and he is days 
away from becoming homeless

• �Barbara, whose severe mental illness causes her to obsessively roam the streets 
of San Rafael, seemingly destined to spend the rest of her life sick, homeless and 
alone

• �Sean, a young man with a troubled background, who yearns to attend college but 
is living under Highway 101 in Marin without any prospects for a better life

Thankfully, you never give up on people like Bill or Barbara or Sean.

How do you make a difference? Each day, you keep the lights on at our Free Dining 
Room so that “all who enter” are provided nourishment and a helping hand. You 
assist people who are homeless to find work, structure and purpose. You prevent 
people from becoming homeless by providing emergency rent and a plan to 
achieve financial stability. Each day, you offer hope to someone who felt hopeless. 
You never gave up, and neither will we. 

Together, failure is not an option — we can find solutions and your generosity helps 
us to do that every day. 

With heartfelt gratitude,

Rich Gallagher
President, Board of Directors

Together, we never gave up
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You never gave up on Margie

• �The Society assisted 120 homeless people to “return 
home” to a stable living situation in another area

• �Last year the Free Dining Room served 184,002 meals 
and received donated food valued at $763,063 
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Margie was 46 years old when her 20 year marriage ended in divorce. She was left 
with little income and soon suffered the painful foreclosure of her Florida home. 
Shocked by her unexpected circumstances, Margie packed her car and headed 
west, hoping to stay temporarily with a friend in California. But Margie’s run of 
misfortune continued when her car broke down on Highway 101 in Marin.

Margie walked into our office completely out of money. She was afraid, dispirited 
and embarrassed. We helped calm her down and invited her to meet with a

volunteer at our Housing Help Desk. After being told of Margie’s Florida roots, we 
quickly called the St. Vincent de Paul Society (SVDP) in Florida to see if they could 
help. Although Margie was almost ready to give up on herself, you never gave up 
on Margie. That night, you paid for Margie’s Greyhound bus ticket and food for 
her trip back home. When Margie arrived in Florida, a volunteer met her and drove 
her to a women’s shelter where she could get the guidance she needed. But your 
commitment didn’t end there. We continued working with SVdP in Florida for the 
next few weeks to ensure Margie’s success. Thanks to you, Margie is now in low 
income housing, has begun a new job, and is starting her life over again.  
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You never gave up on Barbara 

• �More than 80 homeless households received rental 
deposit assistance to move into permanent housing

• �According to Marin’s most recent survey, 30% of 
those experiencing homelessness are mentally ill

Barbara suffered for a very long time on the streets of San Rafael. Homeless and 
delusional, she seemed to create a terrible scene everywhere she went. Deeply 
saddened by her deteriorating condition, we were determined to help. When we 
told Barbara we would find her a place to live, her demeanor changed dramatically.  
She had fewer public outbursts. Instead of ranting about being persecuted, she 
began to talk about finding a home in Nevada, close to some old friends.  

While we worked to find Barbara a place she could afford on her $926 per month 

disability benefits, she slept safely at our Rotating Emergency Shelter Team (REST) 
program. Even though her mental illness made it difficult for us to find appropriate 
housing for her, you never gave up on Barbara. Thanks to your generosity, we kept 
searching for a year until we found a place in Nevada that met her needs. You paid 
for her move-in costs and for someone to travel with her to make sure she made  
it safely to her new home. Today, Barbara is living in a small cabin in a quiet town in 
Nevada. Her big-hearted property manager has found caring community members 
to provide Barbara with ongoing support, helping her grocery shop and bringing 
her to church each week. Thanks to you, Barbara is now living a decent and happy 
life.  



You never gave up on Barbara You never gave up on Bill 
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• 15% of patrons at the Free Dining Room are veterans • �Our Housing Help Desk had more than 2,800 visits 
from people seeking emergency aid this year

At age 74, Bill was living a happy existence in Corte Madera. He loved his work as 
an antiques dealer. Unfortunately, a series of small strokes upended his comfortable 
life.  Soon his savings were gone. Unable to work because of his declining health, 
Bill found it impossible to cover the cost of rent. He was deeply afraid of becoming 
homeless. With nowhere else to turn, Bill called the Society for help.  

Our volunteers visited Bill immediately. First, we helped pay his rent to stop his 
impending eviction. Concerned about his precarious future, our volunteers 

recommended that Bill meet with our social worker to create a better long-term 
plan for his life. As we learned more about Bill, we discovered the good news that 
he was a veteran who had been honorably discharged. Our team quickly helped him 
apply for the Veterans’ Administration housing voucher program. With that voucher, 
he could stay in his current apartment, despite his health problems and reduced 
income. Although the procedure took several months to complete, you never gave 
up on Bill. You continued to pay his rent until his voucher support came through.  
Bill’s anxiety and fears subsided. Your generosity made it possible for this senior 
citizen, who had honorably served our country, to live out his life with a roof over 
his head and the security he desperately needed. 



You never gave up on Paul and Jeff
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• �102 women and 294 men received shelter last year  
in our winter REST program

• �57 faith communities and civic groups served meals 
and sat down to eat with our guests

Paul was 35 years old, homeless and working at a retail store in Mill Valley. Jeff was 
42 and homeless after becoming disabled due to a car accident. Both Marin natives, 
Paul and Jeff met at our Rotating Emergency Shelter Team (REST) program. They 
shared their difficult stories of barely surviving on the streets and became friends 
when they bonded over the San Francisco Giants. While Paul and Jeff were grateful 
to have a place to sleep at night, their anxiety rose knowing our winter shelter 
would soon close for the season. 

Paul and Jeff came to the Society’s Housing Help Desk day after day, determined 
to work with our staff and volunteers to find housing they could afford – a daunting 
task in Marin County with its high cost of living. Despite this challenge, you never 
gave up on Paul and Jeff and their dreams of ending their homelessness. Thanks 
to your generosity, we located an efficiency studio apartment in Marin and enabled 
these two friends to become roommates. You even paid the rental deposit and 
move-in costs that neither man could afford. Upon receiving the news that the 
landlord had accepted their rental application, both men broke down in tears. Jeff 
said, “Neither of us has ever felt such kindness. Please tell everyone how much we 
appreciate all the help we’ve been given.” 



You never gave up on Anne
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• �Our volunteers conducted 1,419 home visits to 
provide emergency aid to 3,971 people

• �36% of the people served through our home visits 
program are children

Anne is a single mom with one daughter already out of the house and two 
teenagers still at home. She had a prestigious career in San Francisco and loved 
her Larkspur apartment. Everything changed when Anne suffered a traumatic brain 
injury in a car accident. Although she had medical insurance, uncovered medical 
costs depleted her savings. Then, Anne’s neurologist gave her the terrible news: her 
short term memory would never be recovered, and her only option was to apply for 
permanent disability. Anne immediately moved to a small apartment in San Rafael

 

and cut her family budget in half. But this was still not enough. Before long, Anne’s 
rent and bills became unmanageable, and she was shocked to realize that she 
might soon be homeless. At a neighbor’s recommendation, Anne called the Society. 
Sympathetic to the shock of Anne’s new limitations, we walked her through each 
painful adjustment required to live on her income. We helped her find the courage 
to reach out to family members for additional support. Through this entire process, 
you never gave up on Anne. You generously covered Anne’s rent until her disability 
benefits were received, so that she would not have to lose another apartment. 
Today, Anne and her daughters have found the strength required to face their 
struggles.



You never gave up on Sean
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• �12 individuals learned new job skills and 
responsibilities in our job stipend program

• �70% of Society employees first came to us because 
they were homeless

Sean was a young man sleeping under the freeway in San Rafael before 
finding shelter at our Rotating Emergency Shelter Team (REST) program. After 
experiencing a difficult childhood, Sean did not have anyone encouraging his 
dreams. He hoped to someday work in the technology field but did not know how 
he was going to get there.  

Sean came to the Society and enrolled in our new job stipend program. His 
confidence grew as he performed data entry work rapidly and efficiently. Sean’s 

outstanding job performance quickly earned him higher level responsibilities. 
This experience gave him a renewed belief in himself and he enrolled in computer 
programming classes at the College of Marin. Although he came to us alone and 
confused, you never gave up on Sean. Your kindness provided Sean with a rental 
deposit and move-in costs to secure a low-cost work/live loft in San Rafael. With 
this home office, he launched his own digital services business and now has so 
many business clients that he was able to graduate from our job stipend program. 
Thanks to you, Sean is now happily supporting himself, continuing his education, 
and dreaming about a future full of promise.



You never gave up on Librado
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You may remember Librado from our last Annual Report. As a new father, you 
helped him turn his life around from a past of addiction, violence and incarceration 
to become a responsible father, employee and role model for everyone who came 
to our Free Dining Room.   

When the Society gave Librado a second chance for employment despite his 
criminal past, he made the most of the opportunity and was promoted to guest 
services manager. Buoyed by his accomplishments and excited about his future, 

Librado decided to shift his career to become an addiction recovery counselor.  

“In my new job I use a lot of the skills I learned when I was managing the Free 
Dining Room,” Librado says. “I learned patience, how to make split-second 
decisions — and how to really listen and understand people better.” Because you 
never gave up on Librado, he was awarded a full scholarship to earn his counseling 
certification.

He says, “You believed in me when I did not have anyone on my side. You taught me 
there is always hope and now I’m happy I can pass that message on to others.” 

Please allow us to give help and hope to others like Librado, by making a gift to 
the Society today.

Will you help someone like Librado get a second chance today?



Your generosity saves and rebuilds lives.
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The services at the St. Vincent de Paul Society of Marin are available to all who reside in Marin County.
Your donation stays in Marin County.

Major donors gave the amounts specified to the District Council of Marin County from October 1, 2014 to September 30, 2015.

$25,000 +
Alice Shaver Foundation
Crescent Porter Hale Foundation
Jolson Family Foundation
John and Vicki Kryzanowski
Josephine Macchi Trust
County of Marin
Marin Community Foundation
Sisters of Saint Dominic
William E. Simon Foundation

$10,000 - $24,999
Anonymous
Bono Brothers Memorial
Thomas and Ruth Ann Cawley
Richard and Jean Gallagher
Georgine, Mark, and  
  Joseph Giraudo
William T. Gundry Fund
Peter E. Haas, Jr. Family Fund
Clara-Belle L. Hamilton Core  
  Trust/SFF
Harbor Point Charitable  
  Foundation
Frank and Lenore Heffernan
Terrance G. Hodel
Jay Pritzker Foundation
George Laplante and  
  Sydnie Kohara
Sharon Lewis
Frank and Imelda Moeslein
Anthony and Laura Nethercutt
Frank and Lois Noonan
Richard Katerndahl and  
  Penelope Preovolos
Sovereign Military Order of  
  Malta-Western Association
St. Vincent de Paul Society  
  Conferences

$5,000 - $9,999
ATEL Financial Services
Cynthia Cornell
Susan and Daniel Daniloff
Kirsty Ellis
Mary Escalle
Herb and Joan Foedisch
Ingrid and Jack Gallagher
Michael and Julie Gallagher
Duane and Theresa Geck
Debbie and Gary Ghilotti
Bruce and Eva Gibbs
Jan O’Brien and Craig Hartman
Stella Shao and Fred Juul
Theresa Kerrigan
Willy and Susan Lukach
Richard and Joan Madden
Barbara McCullough
James and Maureen McGeehan
Jeanne Miller
Robert Kaliski and Linda Nelson
Margaret and Patrick O’Connell
Daniel and Susan Ohlson
Michael and Mari Pautler
Rev. Paul E. Perry
Theresa Peters
Estate of Jeanne M. Reed
Steve and Kathleen Robertson
Rose Creek Fund
Rev. Paul J. Rossi
Esther S. Rubin Living Trust
City of San Rafael
Eric R. Shapiro
Diane Shore
Peter and Veronique Siggins
Michael and  Elizabeth Smylie

Marco A. Vidal Fund
Estate of Lauretta L. Vogelheim
Paul C. Vogelheim

$2,500 - $4,999
Anonymous (2)
The Arch & Stella Rowan  
  Foundation
The Betsy Gordon Foundation
Bewley-Motluk Charitable  
  Foundation
Jeffrey Freedman and  
  Marie Boylan
Michael and Gloria Bromham
Bambi Buckles
Walter and Mary Caulfield
Selena Ann Chaisson
Donald O. and Ronald R.  
  Collins Fund
Congregation Sisters of Nazareth
Costello Risk Services
William and Vladia Cutler Trust
Don Dayre
Gustavo and Delores Ezcurra
The Feibusch Foundation
Pamela and Dennis Fisco
Funding Passion and Love  
  Foundation
Ganote Family Foundation
John A. Glass
Gold River Contractors
Barbara Grieco
Brian and Teresa Hauswirth
Heffernan Group Foundation
Hilltop Foundation
Kristin Hite
Richard and Anne Hocking
Kalliopeia Foundation
Michael and Helene Keran
Miriam Connaughton and  
  Milton Kypriadis
Elisabeth Levy
Marin Airporter
David and Catherine D. Marsten
Charles and Nancy McQuilkin
Jane Mraz
Northwestern Mutual Foundation
The Outdoor Art Club
Alfred Petrofsky
Robert K and Barbara Straus  
  Family Foundation
Patti Breitman and Stan Rosenfeld
Lisa and George Shumny
St. John’s Episcopal Church
Richard T. Tarrant
Jeff Tate
Maurine Trimbach
Turrentine Wine Brokerage
Steve and Debbie Ward
Wells Fargo Community  
  Support Campaign
David and Deborah Wiechers
Darwin and Carole Williams
Steve and Chris Wilsey
Rex Wolf
Marilen and Schuyler Wood
Rita M. Wyatt

$1,000 - $2,499
Anonymous (4)
John and Angela Armstead
Nitsa Lallas and Ignacio Arribas
Sidney F. Baker
Dennis and Bernadette Baraty
Peter and Alice Barrett
Richard and Sue Barry

Bassing Painting, Inc.
Geoffrey Baylor
Barbara S. Beaulieu
John and Mary Bergman- Rallis
William and Patricia Blanton
Blythedale Rebekah Lodge #305
William and Mary Brody
Father Bill Brown
William and Josefa Buckingham
Jeanne and Bill Cahill
David Dee and Patricia Callahan
April Cassou
John and Susie Cecchi
Claudio M. Chiuchiarelli
Church of Our Savior
Church World Service
Jeffrey and Kate Colin
Karen and Marty Coman
Mary Lou Coyle
Richard Daly
Dandelion Foundation
Louis Demattei
Helen D. Derham
Ursula Deuster
James and Deborah Devincenti
Daniel Drake
Leslie Schaaf and Joseph Dyson
Barbara Farley
Stephen Fein
Seth and Alison Ferguson
Gary Ferroni
Greg and Jean Fidler
Nancy Field
Virginia Fifield
Loretta Figueroa
First Bank
Robert and Margaret Formichi
Robert and Mitzie Forsland
Mai Dolch and Dave Ganapoler
Joseph and Laurence M. Garces
Louis J. Geissberger
Daniel Gelbaum
Gregg and Judy Gibson
Susan Johann Gilardi
Michael and Linda Gill
Steven and Diane Goldman
Yolanda Groepler
Ronald and Christine Grossi
Rinaldo and Donamay  
  Guinasso, Jr.
Albert and Shirley Hall
Jack Hanshaw
Bill Hazen
Randy and Nancy Hecht
Christopher T. Heffelfinger
Philip and Susan Henry
Mary Louise Jones
Yolande Jurzykowski
Bill Asiano and Gee Kampmeyer 
Alan and Jane Kern
Robert and Terry Keyes
Gerald K. Cahill and Kathleen S.  
  King Fund
Lyle Shlager and Andria  
  Langenberg
William and Patricia Langley, Jr.
The Larson Family Foundation
Scott Lawrence
Stephen P. Lechner
Edward Lederer
Vincent and Cherry Lin
Rory K. Little
Mark Loustau
Grace Lozier
J. Kenneth and Mary P. Lynch
Leslie and Diane Lynch

Maggiora & Ghilotti Engineering  
 Contractors
Emil and Lenore Maionchi
Doreen and Frank Malin
Cary W. Martin
Camilla Marvel
Joy McCrea
William and Paulette McDevitt
Brian McGuinn
Lawrence and Roberta McHugh
John and Tina Mehan
Carol P. Meyer
Jane Miller
Mary Mills
Kenneth Minkoff
Margaret Moster
John and Martha Mouer
Vigo and Arlene Nielson
Norma J. Nixon
Gail Noah
Novato Rotary Endowment
Mary Belle O’Brien
John and Patricia O’Neil
Josefina and Dennis Papendick
James and Sonya Peters
PG&E Corporation Foundation
James and Virginia Pidgeon
Lorraine Priolo
Eugene and Maureen Pudlo
Michael and Lucille Quigley
Robert and Catherine Quinn
Arthur Raisman, Ph.D.
Lidiette Ratiani
Genevieve S. Richardson
Diana and William Risch
Rotary Club of Tiburon/Belvedere
Rotasa Foundation
Benjamin and Marian Rotnicki
Tom and Jeanne Rowe
Mia Saetern
City of Sausalito
Herman and Anne Marie  
  Schlesselmann
Gregory Seal
Dorinda and Steve Sears
Mary Semple
Rev. Jose Shaji
David Shepard
Susan Kreusch and Kevin Smead
David W. Smith
Philip and Shelagh Smith
Simon Snellgrove
Joseph and Ella Spinelli
Gary and Cathy Spratling
Andrea Star
Jean McCullough Stiles and  
  Douglas Stiles
Estate of Helen C. Sullivan
William and Hannah Sweet
Brian and Suzanne Swift
Leona Thoelecke
Roderick and Deborah Thompson
Thomas and Ancella Toldrian
Barb and Gary Tolman
Dennis and Joan Trifletti
Hendrick and Gerda Van Nood
Jeffrey Wells and Monique Von 
  Scheven
Laurene Waldron
John and Victoria Welisch
Wells Fargo Foundation
Stephen Whittemore
Brian Bane and Catherine Wilson
Katherine Berryman Woolard
Rene Zakhour
John and Marie Zeiter
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Income $3,810,165

Financial Donations
$2,822,379    	 74%

In-Kind Donations
$763,063	 20%

Bequests
$87,152	 2.2%

Other
$64,422 	 1.8%

Auto and Boat Sales
$70,149  	 2%

Expenses $3,106,426

Client Assistance
$1,415,120	 46%

Dining Room
$1,170,597	 38%

Fund Raising
$262,328	 8%

Administrative Costs
$258,381	 8%

The services at the St. Vincent de Paul Society of Marin are available to all who reside in Marin County.
Your donation stays in Marin County.

This Annual Report reflects the audit of our income and expenses for the fiscal year which 
ended September 30, 2015. Please note that $640,000 of designated funding received in 
fiscal year 2015 must be spent in fiscal year 2016. Copies of the audit are available by request.

St. Vincent de Paul Society of Marin 
2015 Financial Summary

Major donors gave the amounts specified to the District Council of Marin County from October 1, 2014 to September 30, 2015.



BOARD MEMBERS

Richard Gallagher, President

Susan Daniloff, Vice President

Mike Bromham, Secretary

Mike Pautler, Treasurer

Jan O’Brien, Spiritual Advisor

Jovita Addeo

Ruth Ann Cawley

Dan Costello

Phil Fant

Herb Foedisch

Duane Geck

John Halapoff

Jack Hayes

John Kryzanowski

Bill Langley

Willy Lukach

John Mahoney

Doreen Malin

Joyce Massucco

Marjie Mohror

Bob Moody

Catherine Plocki

Bob Puett

Denis Ragan

Kathleen Robertson

Bill Sanchez

Suzanne Swift

John Zeiter

 

MANAGEMENT TEAM

Christine Paquette, Executive Director

Suzanne Walker, Deputy Director

Connie Borges, Director of Client Services

Vicki Masseria, Director of Operations

Howard Schwartz, Housing Director

STAFF

Sandy Miles, Volunteer Coordinator

Cely Hernandez, Client Services

Sandra Cuevas, Administration

Joe Taylor, Driver

DINING ROOM STAFF

Fredy Esquivel, Head Cook

Cesar Bacab

Jeff Bishop

Denis Duran

John Fabianovich

Javier Gutierrez

Fanny Vega

St. Vincent de Paul Society of Marin County 

820 B Street 

San Rafael, CA 94901

Mailing Address: 

P.O. Box 150527  

San Rafael, CA 94915

www.vinnies.org 

415-454-3303
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is a 501(c)(3) nonprofit organization.
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